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COMING UP IN 2022 

Mark your calendar……………… 

ST. PAUL’S ANNUAL MEETING  

Our congregation gathered on 

January 16
th
 to hear reports and 

conduct the business of the church at 

its Annual Meeting. Annual reports 

are available for pick up here at 

church, or we can drop one off or mail 

one if requested. In addition to 

approving the 2022 budget, the 

congregation voted to approve a 60-

day sabbatical for Pastor Stephen 

and heard information about 

investigating the use of United 

Lutheran’s building for a daycare. 

Finally, elections were held for the 

following positions: 
 

Secretary: ·················Emily Kullman 
 

Council: ····················· Scott Gerken 

 ······························ Steve Oelrichs 
 

Cemetery: ··················· Bill Viebrock 
 

Synod Assembly: 

 ··································· Jerry Balke 

 ································· Melisa Balke 

 ································ Luke Goosen 

 ······························· Anne Goosen 
 

Nominating: ················· Ron Eickhoff 

 ································· Susan Rusk 

 ··················· Hannah Schlesselman 

 ································ Lesa Warden 

Please contact Tom Oelrichs, any 

member of Council, or Pastor 

Stephen with any questions about 

the meeting. 

 

A special thank 

you to those who 

served our church 

in 2021!  You may 

have been on the 

council, you may 

have been on a committee, you 

may have been a volunteer or you 

may have shared a prayer.  But 

each and every one of you is very 

important to each and every one of 

us.                                Thank you! 

 

NEW MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORY 

The rough draft is ready!  Please 

stop by the ushers stand to check 

your / your families information.  If 

you are not going to be available to 

do that before Sunday, February 

13th please email the office with 

your information to check for 

accuracy.  



 

Pastor Stephen Zeller……………….. 
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PASTOR’S PAGE 
 SEEING IS BELIEVING,  

OR SO THEY SAY 

 

Have you heard that we have an art 

exhibit coming to St. Paul’s in Lent? 
 

Hopefully that’s a joke, because I truly 

hope you’ve heard about The Saint 

John’s Bible exhibit that will be here 

for five weeks. There is so much that 

we will be learning about The Saint 

John’s Bible while it’s here: the dream 

that brought it to life, the incredible 

artists and calligraphers who poured 

years of their life into this project, the 

fact that this was the first time in 500 

years that a Bible project like this was 

completed, and more. 
 

But, why? Why undertake such an 

endeavor? 
 

Quite simply, the answer is the Word. 

This is God’s Word brought to life in a 

whole new way. Okay, it’s not “new” 

because religious art has been around 

for centuries, but this is art that 

illuminates God’s Word in a way that is 

meant to connect with us and our lives 

today. 
 

During the season of Lent, instead of 

only reading the Bible or hearing 

scripture read to us, we will be doing 

some “holy looking” or “divine seeing.” 

You will be invited to look at an image 

and pray with it. How might the 

elements of the artwork set your 

mind on prayer, or open your heart to 

experience God’s Holy Word from a 

new outlook? I imagine each and 

every one of us will see and 

experience something different in all 

of these illuminations. (An 

illumination is the product of an artist 

who has taken a passage of 

scripture and made it “luminous or 

shining” through art and 

interpretation.) 
 

I also wonder how this exhibit can 

get us thinking creatively about, well, 

everything! Could this unleash an 

inner artist inside of you? Or might it 

allow you to experience God in a 

way you hadn’t before? We are 

planning some different activities that 

will invite you to try some different 

things. Because, really, when was 

the last time many of us colored with 

a crayon?? 
 

I could go on and on and on about 

this opportunity – we’ve been 

dreaming about it for over two years 

now – but I’ll simply invite you to 

come and experience it. Help us 

spread the word about it this month, 

and make plans to join us for 

opening weekend events on March 

6! 
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NEW MEMBERS 

We were thrilled to 

receive so many new 

members on Sunday, 

January 9th.  We 

welcome into our 

fellowship all of the 

following people:  Sarah, Kaelyn & 

Wyatt Keith, Jordon, Emily, Jentry & 

Korbin Kyle, Neil & Melinda 

Strathman, Cory, Nicole & Cooper 

Rice, Lindsey Tinney and Rachel 

Wienberg.  We pray that our 

partnership in the gospel of Jesus 

Christ will strengthen both you and us. 

 

NEW BABY 

Congratulations to 

Allen and Christina 

Oelrichs on the arrival 

of their daughter, 

Brooklyn Marie.  She was born on 

Friday, January 21st.  Brooklyn is the 

sister of Cooper and Easton and 

granddaughter of Tom and Kathy 

Oelrichs.   

MEMBERS 
BAPTISMAL GRACE  

On Thursday, January 

13th, Ryker Raymond 

Crawford was washed 

clean in the waters of 

Holy Baptism.  We 

welcome him into the 

fellowship of faith that we all share 

through baptismal grace of God.  

Ryker is the son of Mitch and Kelli 

Crawford and was born on May 23, 

2021.  Ryker is the brother of Vivian 

Crawford, grandson of Robert and 

Kim Tatum and great-grandson of 

Jack and Helen Tatum. 

MID-MO BIBLE CAMP 

Save the date!! 

Sunday, July 17 – Thursday, July 21 

Camp Rising Sun @ Lake of the Ozarks State Park 

For youth who have completed 4
th
 through 9

th
 grades this summer. 

More info to come! 
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LENT / ST. JOHN’S BIBLE 
 LENTEN SEASON 

The season of Lent starts a little later 

this year, but we hope you will make 

plans to join us for many of our Lenten 

activities. Please mark your calendars: 

 

Ash Wednesday: Wednesday, March 

2, Worship at 7:00 pm. 

 

CCACA Lenten Breakfasts: The 

Church Alliance hosts their weekly 

breakfasts each Wednesday morning 

at 7:30 am, starting on March 9, in the 

St. Paul’s Fellowship Hall. 

 

Soup Supper: A light supper will be 

offered each Wednesday evening 

before the midweek Lenten services, 

starting on March 9, at 6:00 pm in the 

Fellowship Hall. 

 

Midweek Worship: We gather for 

worship in the Fellowship Hall, this 

year surrounded by the images from 

The Saint John’s Bible, each 

Wednesday starting on March 9, at 

7:00 pm. Refreshments will be served 

after the service. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THE SAINT JOHN’S BIBLE 

Don’t forget! During Lent 2022, we 

will be hosting an art exhibit of 

seventeen prints from The Saint 

John’s Bible, a fully handwritten and 

illuminated Bible commissioned by 

The Saint John’s Abby in 

Collegeville, Minnesota. This is a 

world-renowned project that is both a 

work of art and a work of theology. 

This Bible brings us the Word of God 

through visual art. We hope that 

many people will come see it! 

 

This exhibit kicks off on Sunday, 

March 6, with a special program and 

the first opportunity to see the prints. 

We welcome Rev. Michael Patella, 

Professor of Theology and New 

Testament at Saint John’s University, 

who chaired the Committee on 

Illumination and Text for The Saint 

John’s Bible. He will be with us for 

what we expect will be a wonderful 

day on March 6: 9:00 am – Sunday 

School program about monasticism 

and the tradition of illuminated 

Bibles. 

 

10:00 am – Our worship service will 

include Father Patella and a brief 

introduction into experiencing the 

Word of God through visio divina. 

 

continued on page 5…………. 
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Lent 2022…………………………….. 

11:00 am – A fully catered meal is 

offered. 

 

12:15 pm – Father Patella will 

introduce The Saint John’s Bible, 

discuss many of the prints that are on 

display (why were these verses 

chosen for illumination when others 

were not) and offer ways that these 

images can be used in our Lenten 

practices. 

 

Following the opening weekend, the 

Fellowship Hall will be open to the 

public on Thursdays (starting March 

10) from 12:00 pm – 7:00 pm, and 

Fridays and Saturdays from 10:00 am 

– 4:00 pm. The exhibit will be set up 

through April 6. Other times during the 

week for groups and visitors to view 

the exhibit can be made by calling the 

church office for an appointment. A 

bookstore will also be available to 

purchase materials related to The 

Saint John’s Bible. 

 

Volunteers (members and non-

members) will be on hand to welcome 

visitors during those times. If you are 

interested in volunteering, please let 

us know if you haven’t already. We 

will have a short volunteer training 

session after worship on Sunday, 

February 20
th

 in the Sanctuary. 

THE SAINT JOHN’S BIBLE 
We are so excited to host this exhibit! 

Please remember, though, that the 

Fellowship Hall will be unavailable for 

most other uses during these five 

weeks. More information will be on our 

website – www.stpauls.me/bible - and 

on promotional materials that we 

encourage you to share with others. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EVANGELISM MOMENT 

"I am a little pencil in the hand of a 

writing God who is sending a love 

letter to the world."  

~Mother Teresa 

http://www.stpauls.me/bible
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DETAILED TREASURER'S REPORT  

Profit & Loss Budget vs. Actual   December Budget $ Over Budget % of Budget 

BENEVOLENCE RECEIPTS     

 ELCA 7,091.55 7,400.00 (308.45) 95.83% 

 World Hunger  2,000.00 630.53 131.53% 

 Oaks  2,500.00  164.83% 

 A Place At The Lake     

 
Seniors of North Benton 

County 2,318.68  2,318.68  

 CC Food Pantry Donations 1,610.00 1,500.00 110.00 107.33% 

 Crisis     

 Other 4,333.50  4,333.50   

TOTAL BENEVOLENCE   25,989.98 15,900.00 8,089.98 150.88% 

HOME PURPOSE     

 Home Purpose  189,607.00 (11,089.66) 94.15% 

 Building Fund 5% 10,220.64 9,979.00 241.64 102.42% 

 Debt Repay 24,970.00 14,000.00 10,970.00 178.36% 

 5th Sunday 13,357.00 16,000.00 (2,643.00)  

Total Offering 227,064.98 229,586.00 (2,521.02) 98.90% 

Building Use 3,465.00 2,000.00 1,465.00 173.25% 

Memorials 8,093.54  8,093.54  

Communities of Calling     

Preschool Tuition     

Fair Stand, net    4,000.00 1,720.19 143.00% 

Float  750.00 108.67 114.49% 

Interest     

Miscellaneous     

Total Income 312,084.08 254,036.00 58,048.08 122.85% 

Total Expense 245,365.73 233,536.00 11,829.73 105.07% 

Net Income 66,718.35 20,500.00 46,218.35 325.46% 

CASH BALANCES  

 
Home          

Purpose 
Building Debt Repayment Memorials Crisis Seminary 

12/31/2021 113,740.73 31,120.26 25.41 31,738.45 1,182.24 8,888.22 

Respectfully Submitted, Norma Schlesselman  

5,475.00 

11,653.00 

1,800.00 

25,168.61 

1,620.72 4,120.72 

80.00 

72.20% (695.00) 2,500.00 1,805.00 

80.00 

Notes:  Miscellaneous income includes $23,746 of the Round 2 Paycheck Program loan 

proceeds.  The loan was forgiven in July and this amount was recorded as income.  Home Purpose 

cash balance includes $16,597.25 in Community of Calling funds.  Debt on the building addition 

remaining to be repaid is $24,200.00 due to St. Paul’s Cemetery. 

595.11 595.11 

2,630.53 

178,517.34 

858.67 

11,653.00 

3,675.00 

5,720.19 

25,168.61 
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submitted by Susan Goosen, Congregational Council Secretary 

The Congregational Council of St. 

Paul’s Lutheran Church met on 

January 11, 2021 at 7:30pm. 

 

Pastor’s Report:  Pastor Stephen’s 

activities included committee 

meeting, communion visits, 

communion at Ambrose, Midweek 

Advent Devotions, Advent Service of 

Hope and Healing, Preaching Peer 

Group, Fifth Quarter planning 

meeting, New Member meeting, 

Christmas Program practice, 

Confirmation class, and Family 

Systems Class.  His upcoming 

events include the Crawford Baptism 

on January 13th , Annual meeting on 

January 16th, Fifth Quarter at R-1 

School on January 21st and Pastor 

Kim’s Ordination Celebration on 

January 30th.  The following were 

welcomed as new members to St. 

Paul’s on January 9th; Sarah, Kaylan 

and Wyatt Keith; Jordan, Emily, 

Jentry, and Korbin Kyle; Cory, Nicole 

and Cooper Rice; Neil and Melinda 

Strathman; Lindsey Tinney; and 

Rachel Wienberg. 

 

Budget & Stewardship: The budget 

was finalized for the Annual meeting. 

 

Communities of Calling: Possible 

team retreat on March 11th and 12th, 

COUNCIL MINUTES 
Communities of Calling will provide 

funding and materials.  The medical 

students with the LINC project are 

planning an event for the community 

during lunchtime on Thursday, 

February 17th in downtown Cole 

Camp.  The opening weekend of The 

Saint John’s Bible exhibit is March 

6th.  We will hear a little about the 

exhibit during worship from a guest 

from Collegeville, followed by a 

catered meal and a short program to 

learn more.  The Fellowship Hall will 

then be open to the public to see the 

prints, on Thursday from 12:00pm 

until 7:00pm, Friday from 10:00am 

until 4:00pm  and Saturday from 

10:00am until 4:00pm.  The exhibit 

can be seen by appointment by calling 

the office. 

 

Evangelism:  They has a discussion 

about the Wise Men and Angel Tree.  

The people of the church and the city 

of Cole Camp seem to enjoy the 

traveling Wise Me. 

 

Mission Facilitator:  Janice has 

contacted those needed to serve as 

worship volunteers for January.  She 

has been posting daily on St. Paul’s 

Facebook page. 

 

continued on page 8…………... 



 

continued from page 7…………... 
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COUNCIL MINUTES 
 Parish Education:  Mid-MO Bible 

Camp will be in July this year, possibly 

the 17th through the 21st. 

 

Property:  Russ and Tom will be 

replacing the damaged glass on the 

Cross when weather permits.  The 

new water fountain in the fellowship 

hall will be installed soon.  Bill will be 

installing a water softener for the 

parsonage.  The Property Committee 

is looking into tuck-pointing for the 

church building possibly in the spring.  

One oven in the basement is in need 

of replacement. 

 

Worship:  They will meet next week. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Old Business:   

*  Pastor Kim’s Ordination 

Anniversary reception will be held by 

WELCA on Sunday, January 30th 

after church. 

 

New Business:   

*  There was some discussion about 

future Annual meetings being held 

with some members attending via 

Zoom.  More discussion is needed.

  

   

Adjournment:  Meeting was 

adjourned with the Lord’s Prayer at 

9:22pm.  The next meeting will be 

February 8th at 7:30pm.   

 

 

Tom Oelrichs, President  

Kelly Viebrock, Vice-President / Property 

Norma Schlesselman, Treasurer/Stewardship 

Emily Kullman, Secretary 

Melisa Balke, Evangelism 

Darin Oelrichs, Parish Education 

Don Harms, Property 

Scott Gerken, 

Steve Oelrichs, 

Stephen Zeller, Pastor 
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SATURDAY CASUAL SERVICE 

Don't forget on those 

weeks that you have a 

Sunday morning 

commitment, Saturday 

worship begins at 5:30 pm and all are 

welcome! 

 

ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL 

Come join the Adult 

Sunday School class at 

9:00 a.m. on Sunday 

mornings.  After we 

finish up a lesson or two 

of our Genesis Bible study, we will 

then immediately begin a study of the 

book of Daniel in January.  The book 

of Daniel contains some well-known 

Bible stories, but also some 

perplexing prophesies and 

visions.  Come join us as we walk 

through Daniel chapter by chapter and 

gain insight into the message of 

Daniel. Participants will have a study 

guide from several references to 

enhance our study. Come join us as 

we explore Daniel and discuss 

lessons learned we can apply to our 

lives.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMING EVENTS 
HEALTH SERVICES 

The Benton County 

Health Department will 

be here every 

Thursday from 8:00am 

until 10:00am to assist you with your 

health needs. 

 

SOUPER BOWL 

We’re nearing the endzone of 

our Souper Bowl collection this 

year. The Cole Camp Food 

Pantry has again challenged 

area churches to help stock 

their shelves in the fight against 

hunger in our area. St. Paul’s has 

elected to collect canned fruit (our 

very own Fruit Bowl) but any non-

perishable items are welcome. Please 

leave those items by the goalposts in 

the Gathering Space by Sunday, 

February 13th. Will we be victorious 

so that the trophy can return to St. 

Paul’s once again?  

 

“ONE STITCH AT A TIME” 

The Sewing Group will not meet 

during the winter months.  See ya’ in 

the spring!  
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COMING EVENTS 
 “COLE CAMP CARES” EVENT 

On Thursday, February 17th, St. 

Paul’s is partnering with two MU 

School of Medicine students, Bothwell 

Regional Health Center, and Katy Trail 

Community Health to sponsor a “Cole 

Camp Cares” event. Join us at the 

Jaycee Hall starting at 11:00 am that 

day for coffee, refreshments, and 

fellowship with friends and community 

members. A variety of health 

screenings (blood pressure, glucose, 

etc.) and other resources from those 

health centers will be 

available at that time. Then 

the two MU Med students 

and Dr. Todd from the Cole 

Camp Clinic will offer a 

short presentation about 

how to care for yourself and your 

neighbors (well-being, mental health, 

watching for warning signs) in these 

challenging days. This event is 

focused primarily on those involved in 

agriculture, but anyone is welcome to 

attend. A free lunch from Hickman’s 

Smokehouse will then be served, and 

things should wrap up by 1:00 pm.  

 

This has been a partnership through 

Communities of Calling over the past 

many months, so please help us 

spread the word (flyers are available at 

church) and we hope to see you there! 

 

ESTHER CIRCLE 

Esther Circle will meet on 

Monday, February 21st at 

the home of Ellen Harms. 

 

   SUNBEAM

The Sunbeam Committee will meet 

on Wednesday, February 23rd at 

3:00pm.  Please turn in 

all articles no later than 

Monday, February 21st. 
  

LOVE NOTES 
When it comes to relationships, kid 

quotes are priceless: 

 

• “I love you so much that even God 

is amazed!” 

 

• “Dear Mom, I love when you spend 

time with you.” (A mom can only 

dream!) 

 

• “I’m sorry that I’ve been chasing 

you outside. If you start to like me, I 

will not chase you.” 

 

• Responding to a note that asked, 

“Do you like me?” a child wrote, “I 

don’t know. I don’t know myself yet. 

Plus I’m under a lot of stress at home 

so, I can’t tell. P.S. You 

don’t know yourself until 

you’re 18.” 
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Heavenly Father………….. 

Reagan Phillips 
 

Bill Russell 

 (friend of Florence VonHolten) 
 

Gina Smith 
 

Alex Stevens  

 (friend of Tina Ives)  
 

Kevin Tatum 
 

John Turley 
 

Debbie Viebrock 

 (daughter-in-law of Delbert Viebrock) 
 

Irene Viebrock 
 

Nancy Webb 

 (sister-in-law of Glen Webb) 
 

Greg Wright 

 (family of Jim & Kim Gumbel). 

Pat Arline 

 (friend of Taylor Vanderlinden) 
 

Jon Beckman 
 

Marvin Bockelman 

 (brother of Margie Gerken) 
 

Baby Emma Ruth Eckhoff 
 

Margie Gerken 
 

Rocky Goyette 
 

Adam Gumbel 

 (son of Jim & Kim Gumbel) 
 

Bill Hamilton 
 

Don Harms 
 

Rebecca Heimsoth  

 (friend of Norma Schlesselman) 
 

Jeffery Jones 

 (son of Bonnie Bohling) 
 

Joyce Jones 

 (sister of Connie Gerken) 
 

Dieter Knowle 

 (brother of Kim Knowle-Zeller) 
 

Marlin  & Ruth Lackas 

        (sister & brother-in-law of Paul Fuelling) 
 

Marvin Logan 

 (brother of Gale Logan) 
 

Ronnie Logan  

 (brother of Gale Logan) 
 

Kyle Luetjen 
 

Jon & Erin McCoy 

 (nephew & niece of Paul Fuelling) 
 

Jerry Metzner 
 

Rick Osborne 

 (friend of Gale Logan) 

NEEDS YOUR PRAYERS 

*Nursing Home* 

Vern Dean Bohling (Ambrose Park #14) 

Margie Gerken (Ambrose Park #8) 

Kathy Hallauer (Loving Arms) 

Luella Viebrock (GSCC #305) 

Marie Viebrock (GSCC #304) 

Florence VonHolten (GSCC #302) 

Cecelia Wiedemann (GSCC #304) 



Thank you for your service………….. 
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MILITARY 

Lt. David M. Gardner 

 (son of Pam Balke) 

Public Affairs Officer 

USS Makin Island (LHDS) 

Unit 100222 Box 20 

FPO, AP   96672 

Chula Vista, CA   91915-1948 

 

Private Braydn Hood 

 (grandson of Connie Gerken) 

National Guard 

 

MSgt. Jason Ostberg 

     (son-in-law of Suzanne Lutjen) 

103 Salt Marsh Way 

Panama City, FL   32404 

 

Lt. Col. Ron Poe 

1213 Tomahawk Drive 

JBER, AK  99505 

Cpt. Joseph Strathman 

3930 Allure Lane 

Valdosta, GA   31602 

 

 

Sgt. Russell J. Wiedemann 

 (grandson of Cecelia Wiedemann) 

5970 North 11th Street 

Joint Base Lewis 

McCord, WA   98433 

 

 

Cpt. Wayne Wiedemann 

 (grandson of Cecelia Wiedemann) 

20 Daniel Lane 

Porterdale, GA   30014 

 

Pastor Stephen Zeller 
 

St. Paul’s Lutheran Church 

205 West Jefferson Street 

P.O. Box 250 

Cole Camp, MO   65325 
 

660 - 668 - 3537 (church office) 

660 - 530 - 0618 (fax) 

660 - 668 - 3446 (basement) 

660 - 668 - 3446 (fellowship hall) 

660 - 668 - 0881 (Pr. Stephen’s home) 

301 - 787 - 7993 (Pr. Stephen’s cell) 

Office Hours:   

  Tuesday 8:30am - 3:00pm 

  Wednesday 8:30am - 3:00pm 

  Thursday 8:30am - 12:00pm 

  Friday 8:30am - 12:00pm 

 

  StephenPZeller@gmail.com 

  E-Mail:  office@stpauls.me  

  Website:  www.stpauls.me 

 

   

OFFICE HOURS AND COMMUNICATION 



13 St. Paul's Sunbeam 

A Time To Celebrate......................... 

BAPTISMS: 

2/1 Ron Eickhoff 

2/2 Lenny Gerken 

2/5 Tucker Nash 

2/5 Owen Rehmer 

2/7 Tara Anderson 

2/7 Randy Viebrock 

2/10 Audra Warden 

2/11 Donald Eckhoff 

2/11 Scott Gerken 

2/11 Mandy Schlesselmann 

2/11 Carter Wienberg 

2/13 Ryan Schlesselman 

2/14 Nova Harris 

2/14 Carol Oelrichs 

2/14 Clark Oelrichs 

2/18 Bryan Harms 

2/19 Willamina Flude 

2/19 Noah Gerken 

2/20 Doug Canida 

2/21 Alex Ingersoll 

2/23 Alex Cash 

2/23 Bruce Wienberg 

2/24 Calihan Hilton 

2/24 Paul Kelly 

2/27 Jennifer Donnell 

2/27 Janice Gerken 

2/28 Philip Luetjen 

 

 

BIRTHDAYS: 

2/2 Janice Gerken 

2/2 Kevin Tatum 

2/3 Wayne Viebrock 

2/3 Jeannette VonHolten 

2/4 Amber Carver 

2/4 Angel Gregory 

2/4 Blair Olson 

2/6 Lauren Brown 

2/6 Joyce Schlesselmann 

2/6 Matthew VonHolten 

2/8 Scott Cash 

2/9 Debbie Eckhoff 

2/9 Heather Leverich 

2/11 Dennis Balke 

2/11 Ida Oelrichs 

2/11 Lesa Richards 

2/12 Preston Carver 

2/13 Gary Viebrock 

2/14 Vern Bohling 

2/14 Laura Rehmer 

2/16 Greg Moellman 

2/17 Lauren Bailey 

2/17 Julie Cronin 

2/18 Wyatt Gooch 

2/18 Joyce Webb 

2/20 Lee Ann Ramel 

2/21 Ainsley Kullman 

2/21 Braden Poe 

2/21 Larry Viebrock 

2/22 Leslie Hesse 

2/23 Jean Healan 

2/24 Jacob Brockfeld 

2/25 Zoey Gates 

2/26 Elroy VonHolten 

SPECIAL OCCASSIONS 
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SPECIAL OCCASSIONS 
2/16 Cecil & Joyce Schlesselmann ······················································ 49 

2/20 Mike & Laura Morrison ································································ 01 

2/22 Dewey & Kay Jobe····································································· 63 

Dear Members of St. Paul’s, 

 Thank you for your continued 

support of the museum.  The last few 

years have been a bit difficult for us. 

Sincerely, Museum Board 

Suzanne Lutjen, Treasurer 

To the Women of the ELCA, 

 Thank you so much for the 

cinnamon rolls your brought us for 

the employees at Ambrose Park!  We 

loved them and your thoughtfulness 

was so appreciated! 

Ambrose Park 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS! 

Congratulations to Pastor Kim as she 

celebrated the 11-year anniversary of 

her ordination on January 29th!  We 

give thanks for her witness to the 

gospel as a minister of Word and 

Sacrament. 

THRIVENT CHOICE 

For information on Choice Dollars visit 

Thrivent.com/choicedollars or call 1-

800-847-4836 and say, “Thrivent 

Choice”. 

 

 

 

 

A special thank you to those who have 

already given their Thrivent Dollars to 

St. Paul’s. This month is……...Huth 

Schlesselman. 

 

 

 

Donation to date:   
$31,307.00 
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Quarterly Meeting, January 2, 2022………. 

$150 - Seniors of North Benton  

 County 

$150 - Senior Center 

$150 - Cole Camp Museum 

$150 - Lost Springs 

$100 - Alzheimer’s 

$100 - Boys and Girls Club 

$100 - Buddy Pack 

$100 - CASA 

$100 - Great Circle (Butterfield) 

$100 - Oaks Indian Mission 

Jeannette seconded and motion 

carried.  Serving at Lenten Services 

was discussed.  There will be various 

people to serve as before. 

 

Coming Events: 

*  St. John’s Bible Exhibit - Lent  
 

*  Next meeting - April 6th 
 

*  Spring Cluster Meeting - April 30th 

   at Christ & Trinity, Sedalia 

 

Meeting adjourned, 

Lois Viebrock, Secretary 

 

Janice called the meeting to order.  

Minutes were reviewed.  Treasurer’s 

report showed a balance of 

$8,232.61.  Sharel made a motion to 

accept the report.  Mary seconded 

and motion carried.  A thank you was 

received from Margie Gerken for 

Christmas gifts and from a Place At 

the Lake for donations.  Appreciation 

for the lunch served at the church 

tour was extended.  A menu for 

serving at the Annual meeting was 

decided.  The profit form the meal will 

go to the Cole Camp Museum.  A 10 

year +1 Ordination reception for 

Pastor Kim will be January 30th.  We 

will ask Erin Oelrichs to make a cake 

to serve with coffee and punch after 

church in the gathering space.  

Sheryl made a motion to give the 

following donations for 2022: 

$400 - WELCA (churchwide) 

$300 - Central States WELCA 

$300 - Show Me Christian Home 

$300 - Gambia 

$200 - Central States WELCA                        

 (Scholarship) 

$200 - Benton County Cancer 

$200 - Benton County Hospice 

$200 - Camp Hope 

$200 - Ronald McDonald House 

$200 - Freedom Riders 

 (Warrensburg Veterans) 

$200 - Graduation Next 

$200 - ZZ Pemdama 

WOMEN OF THE ELCA 



Come! Worship at St. Paul's 
 

Every Saturday Evening 

5:30 P.M. - Casual Worship  

+ + + + + + +  

Every Sunday Morning 

10:00 A.M. - Worship 

 

You can also find our worship services 

online, or call us to receive a DVD copy: 

 

www.facebook.com/StPaulsColeCamp 

www.youtube.com/StPaulsColeCamp 

 

 
 

St. Paul's Evangelical Lutheran Church 

205 West Jefferson Street 

P.O. Box 250 

Cole Camp, Missouri 65325  
 

Phone: 660-668-3537 

Website:  www.stpauls.me 

E-mail:  office@stpauls.me 
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Sunday, February 6, 2022 

Fifth Sunday of Epiphany 

Holy Communion at the Altar 

 

 

Sunday, February 13, 2022 

Sixth Sunday of Epiphany 

Holy Communion by Stations 

 

 

Sunday, February 20, 2022 

Seventh Sunday of Epiphany 

Holy Communion by Stations 

 

 

Saturday, February 27, 2022 

Transfiguration of our Lord 

Holy Communion by Stations 

 

 

St. Paul’s Mission Statement 
 

“BEING TRANSFORMED BY GOD’S  
GRACE TO LOVE AND SERVE.” 


